MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING

May 18, 2010

Supervisor Mike Roberts called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, May 18, 2010.  

Board members present were Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:40.  Plan Commission member present was Donna Gates.  

The minutes from the April 13th meeting were read.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes and Brad Anderson seconded it.  The motion carried.

Treasurer’s report for April was read; balance on hand was $110,259.51.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the report and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns:



Mike Roberts relayed a question from Hubert Bauer and Randy Kallstrom regarding who is responsible for paying for the property line survey when it is disputed.  The person that wants this information pays for it.  

Tina Bee relayed a concern from Betty McRoberts; she said that the culvert near her on Sunnybrook is plugged up.  Brad Anderson will inspect the culvert to see if it is the Town’s or personal property and take the appropriate action.

Tina Bee, on behalf of herself and Tom Biles, presented pictures to the Board showing the difference in quality of the gravel on the town road and her driveway.  She also showed pictures of the lack of gravel and the potholes that appeared only twenty-one days after the gravel was applied.  She requested that the Board consider paving Porcupine Road.

Road Update

Mike Roberts noted that loggers on the land next to Elk Creek Road, just before County Road SS, left ruts and need to smooth and reseed the damaged area.  Brad Anderson will contact Bob Carlisle, the landowner.

Work on Hoyt Lane is completed.  This work included reshaping banks and ditches and gravel.  The road is still soft and may need more gravel.  It will be re-inspected after it dries down some.

Cracks were filled on Sunnybrook, Elk Creek, Boyd Spring, Beaver Slide and Bear Pen.

It was decided to seal coat Elk Creek, Bear Pen by the Kings cabin and the south end of Boyd Spring.

It was decided to reconstruct and pave Porcupine Road, starting with approximately a half mile of reconstruction this year.  Brad Anderson will get an estimate from the county highway department for the entire job and the Board will use this estimate to decide how much the Town can afford this year.

Work on Comprehensive Plan

The Plan Commission Chair reported on the progress made at the last Plan Commission meeting.  The Commission decided to put the list of recommendations for the Board in Chapter 12 in bullet form and accepted the Plan Summary to replace the plan preface and discussed Chapter 3.  The Board decided to remove Chapter 3 from the plan since it wasn’t a required element and put this information on the Town’s website for those interested in extra information about the Town’s physical features and natural resources.

The plan will be put together and distributed as a whole to the Board for final inspection.

Discuss Coordination Resolution

The Board discussed the need for a Coordination resolution.  It was decided that due to the small amount of town government action and the unlikely hood of being able to effect state decisions a Coordination resolution is not needed.

Discuss Dust Control

The Board discussed if a dust control solution should be applied to the corners of Goatback again this year.  It was decided to apply 600 feet on each corner to help keep the gravel in place.

Cost sharing will be offered to Town citizens again this year.  An add will be placed in the Shopper for those interested in the service to contact the Chairman by June 1st.  The Chairman will also contact people that had the service last year to see if they want it again this year.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for June 8, 2010, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Minutes/Financial Report, Citizens Concerns and Road Reports.

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Roberts seconded.

Time 9:05 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
